
Chapter 70 

PROTECTION AND PROMOTION OF 
MENTAL HEALTH 

10.1 PSYCHOSOCIAL FACTORS IN THE PROMOTION OF W T H  
AM) HUMAN DgVELOPMWT 

Training manuals on the recognition and management of functional 
complaints in children and adults, as products of a WHO- 
coordinated multicentre study on patients with functional 
complaints, have been field-tested and published. The material 
will be incorporated in the ongoing training courses on basic 
mental health skills for PHC personnel. The manuals, based on 
research findings from seven centres in four countries of the 
Region, enable PHC physicians to recognize and effectively 
manage 30-404, of all outpatients in general medical settings, 
who present themselves basically with psychosocial problems. In 
this way, it will be possible to substantially reduce the wide- 
spread practice of the wasteful prescription of unnecessary, 
and often harmful, drugs. 

Work has continued on focussing on the need to provide 
preventive and promotive interventions to households most in 
need of such support. Such households continue to be routinely 
identified in Sri Lanka, using the 'home risk card' which is 
being further validated through a longitudinal study. This 
instrument, to focus preventive and promotive activities on 
families most in need, is now used in Indonesia also. A project 
to develop such an instrument in India is being implemented 
with WHO support. 



A project on health behaviour research has been launched in 
Thailand. It aims to strengthen, through fellowships, national 
workshops and research grants, the national capabilities for 
research in the field of psychosocial factors. 

WHO has provided a consultant to Maldives to strengthen further 
the ongoing child and school mental health activities. Work has 
continued in Indonesia to improve the psychosocial sensitivity 
of PHC personnel through training in communication and other 
social skills. After evaluation, the training material will be 
made available to all the countries. 

10.2 PREVENTION AND CONTROL OF ALCOHOL AND DRUG ABUSE 

A set of training material developed by WHO for programme 
managers and other personnel engaged in drug abuse control 
programmes has been field-tested in India and modified, based 
on the findings of this testing. A comprehensive set of the 
tested training material on substance abuse control is now 
available for health professionals, community leaders, social 
workers and lay volunteers, and should help improve the 
effectiveness of demand reduction efforts. 

The concept of 'drug-free zones' as integrating all components 
of demand reduction (prevention, treatment and rehabilitation) 
has been further promoted, especially in those countries most 
severely affected by acute epidemics of drug abuse. The 
approach maximizes community participation by mobilizing 
parents and ex-users for detoxification camps by aiming at the 
detoxification of all drug-dependent persons at a time and by 
organizing the detoxified users in groups of mutual support or 
self-defence. Such camps, partly with WHO support, are now 
regularly conducted in India, Sri Lanka and Nepal, although 
this self-empowering approach still meets with some resistance 
from medical specialists. 

Systematic review has continued, in collaboration with ESCAP 
and the Western Pacific Regional Office of WHO, of the treatment 
and rehabilitation procedures in selected countries of the WHO 
South-&st Asia and Western Pacific Regions for the optimization 
of therapeutic interventions in drug-dependent persons. 

Work has continued on the development of prevention technologies 
based on the offer situation. This work is included in the 
programme of 'education for responsible living' in Sri Lanka 
and in the 'career guidance' programme in Indonesia. 



WHO has continued to implement UNFDAC- and UNDP-supported drug 
abuse control programmes in Burma and Sri Lanka, where the 
epidemic of opiate abuse appears to have been contained. During 
a WHO-supported national workshop in Burma, held in June-July 
1988, a detailed plan of action was prepared for the continua- 
tion of the drug abuse control programme. Similarly, the 
activities of the programme in Sri Lanka have been reviewed and 
further details planned with the assistance of two short-term 
consultants. 

Heroin abuse has made its appearance recently in Bangladesh. As 
a beginning of demand reduction activities, a survey on the 
abuse situation in Dhaka is being supported by WHO. An UNFDAC 
mission had visited the country and, following the results of 
the survey, a comprehensive demand reduction programme may 
evolve. WHO-supported activities in India in the area of drug 
abuse control are geared to complement the substantial 
UNFDAC-supported country activities. A formal request to 
implement the UNFDAC-supported comprehensive national drug 
abuse control project is still awaited from Nepal. 

10.3 PREVENTION AND TREATMENT OF MENTAL AND 
NEUROLOGICAL DISORDERS 

The list of indicators of the quality of mental health care has 
been refined based on the data obtained from Indonesia, India 
and Thailand. The findings on the functioning of mental 
hospitals in Indonesia form the basis for a targeted national 
mental health programme. Data obtained using the same set of 
indicators will be used to update the national mental health 
programme in India, including detailed targets on the 
functioning of mental hospitals. The implementation of the 
national mental health programme in India is being undertaken 
by an increasing number of states covering a large number of 
districts. In Karnataka especially, where decentralization to 
the level of districts is particularly advanced, comprehensive 
district mental health programmes have emerged. 

WHO collaborated with Sri Lanka in holding a national workshop 
to update the national mental health programme. The updated 
programme focusses more clearly on the rehabilitation of 
long-stay inpatients, and related to this is the development of 
an integrated infrastructure for community care and follow-up. 


